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23/10/2021  10:20:262021/5170/T OBJ Matthew Paine This cherry tree is not large, and it seems highly unlikely that it is causing the garden wall to lean nor the 

paving stones to move  -  neither of which appear to be immediately adjacent to the tree, suggesting the 

movements have a different cause or predate the cherry. The request to fell the cherry appears to be 

speculative and unnecessary, and a loss to the street environment for no good reason.

31/10/2021  16:45:542021/5170/T OBJ B A Abraham for 

The Belsize 

Society

On behalf of the Belsize Society: Both trees are visible from the street (Fellows Road) and therefore have 

amenity value. The false acacia (T2), in particular, is a mature attractive tree which makes a significant 

contribution to the streetscape - it is assumed that this is the tree subject to a TPO. It appears that the brick 

wall will need to be rebuilt anyway so it should be reconstructed in a manner that accommodates the trees. 

Trees are very important to the character of this conservation area and so should be given priority and 

retained when work is carried out to boundary walls.
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